
From: McClure, Dean, EMNRD
To: Musallam, Sandra C
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] FW: Whomping Willow Battery Amendment to PLC 580B
Date: Monday, October 18, 2021 5:19:00 PM

Hello Sandra,
 
It looks like I missed removing the CC 16-1 battery out of PLC-750-B. However, all the wells are
already listed within Oxy’s application for PLC-750 with the layout as you have detailed below. The
Division will be issuing am amendment to PLC-750-B to correct our mistake. It looks like the trains
are already separated out correctly and the stipulations of the order should not cause an hinderance
to Oxy’s operations in the meantime. As such, I will take the opportunity to update the style of
exhibits being used for this order and you can expect an order updating it in the next few weeks.
 
This will have no bearing on the schedule to review the application to amend PLC-580-C which I
should be able to conduct shorty per our phone conversation.
 
Dean McClure
Petroleum Engineer, Oil Conservation Division
New Mexico Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department
(505) 469-8211
 

From: Musallam, Sandra C <Sandra_Musallam@oxy.com> 
Sent: Monday, October 18, 2021 4:20 PM
To: McClure, Dean, EMNRD <Dean.McClure@state.nm.us>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: Whomping Willow Battery Amendment to PLC 580B
 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to clicking on
links or opening attachments.

Hi Dean,
This oil commingle is part of a daisy chain for facility work for a new development.  Would it be
possible to get it reviewed sometime this week or early next week?
Cedar Canyon 16-1 wells are part of PLC 580B, but they previously had a separate sales point from
the rest of the Whomping Willow wells.  This amendment will send the CC 16-1 wells to the
Whomping Willow oil sales point, and remove the previous separate CC 16-1 oil sales point.
 
The gas commingle is part of PLC 750A.  In the original submittal for the gas commingle, Whomping
Willow and Cedar Canyon 16-1 gas were combined into one sales point, so that PLC does not need
to be updated.
 
Thanks!
 
Sandra Musallam
Regulatory Engineer – Compliance Lead
713-366-5106 (office) 
713-504-8577 (cell)
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_____________________________________________
From: Musallam, Sandra C 
Sent: Thursday, August 12, 2021 9:22 AM
To: McClure, Dean, EMNRD <Dean.McClure@state.nm.us>
Subject: Whomping Willow Battery Amendment to PLC 580B
 
 
Hello Dean,
I have submitted a commingle permit application to amend PLC 580B (oil production at Whomping
Willow CTB).  Action ID is 41554.
 
Attached are:

CONFIDENTIAL economic justification
Confirmation of application receipt from SLO
Spreadsheet with wells, API, pool and pool code

 
 
 
 
Thank you,
 
Sandra Musallam
Regulatory Engineer – Compliance Lead
713-366-5106 (office) 
713-504-8577 (cell)
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